RECEIVED

## Coastal an Pond Access Committee

MAY 0 3 2000

13 March 2000

TOWN CLERK

## Town Hall Meeting Room 7:00 PM

## Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM by Chairman Tom Peters. Robert Paine, Clarence Smith and Tom Flynn were in attendance.

The committee welcomed James Meckel, Representitive for Americorps, for the purpose of making a presetation offing the services of Americorps to the Committee and the town. He asked that a survey be filled and a list of possible projects be sent to Americorps(PO Box 1107 N. Eastham 02651) To help determine which, if any, might be done.

Old Business:

Clarence Smith submitted a copy of the completed Massachusetts Office On Disability survey to the committee. A copy was also forwared to the Massachusette Office On Disability.

The deed to the Cannon Hill Beach property which was sent to the Town Attorney but does not appear to have been returned. Tom Flynn will follow up.

A correspondence was received from the King Phillip Neighborhood Association in re their concern over the attempts to block their access to the shore. This matter was discused at a previous meeting and a memo sent to the Selectmen. It was proposed that a follow up memo be sent. Tom Peters will draft such a memo.

New Business:

Tom Peters motioned that no sand roads or town ways shoul be abandoned with out a through discussion and then be treated as any other Town property. Seconded by Tom Flynn. It was resolved that a recomendation stating this be forwared to the Selectmen. Tom Peters and Clarence Smith will prepare a draft.

Clarence Smith suggested that the Committee inspect the access at the Herring River west of the dike. there is some discussion with the Park Service in re this area. the Committee agreed and it was resolved that they should meet at the site at 11:30 Thursday 15 March.

The next meeting of the Committee was set for 7:00 PM on 4 April 2000. Adopted by consensus.

Motioned and seconded to adjourn. Accepted by unanimous vote at 9:08 PM